

DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20220

January 27, 2017

OIG-CA-17-010

Mark Sandy, Acting Director
Office of Management and Budget
725 17th Street, NW
Washington, DC 20503

The Honorable Mark Sandy:

In accordance with the directive contained in Office of Management and Budget Memorandum M-13-21, *Implementation of the Government Charge Card Abuse Prevention Act of 2012*, I am providing my annual report on the progress by the Department of the Treasury (Treasury) in implementing charge card related audit recommendations. Please be advised my office has not issued any charge card related audit findings and recommendations in recent years. Therefore, I do not have anything to report for fiscal year 2016.

That said, pursuant to the Government Charge Card Abuse Prevention Act of 2012 and M-13-21, we are currently performing an audit of charge card activities at Treasury offices and its non-Internal Revenue Service bureaus. I also want to note that the Treasury Inspector General for Tax Administration has the jurisdictional oversight for the Internal Revenue Service and the Special Inspector General for the Troubled Asset Relief Program has jurisdictional oversight for the Troubled Asset Relief Programs.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 202-622-1090 or Deborah L. Harker, Assistant Inspector General for Audit, at 202-927-5400.

Sincerely,

Eric M. Thorson Inspector General